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Babes and Baptisms??
Jessica gave birth to our beautiful first grandchild on Tuesday,
April 30, at 9:54 a.m., weighing 8 lbs, 12 oz. Mom and Baby Luisa
Evangelina are doing well after the home birth, a little ahead of their
due date. We are thrilled to have Jessica and Luis with us as they
start this new phase of their lives! Their plan is to return to the
United States in August, after all the proper papers for baby and for
papa are finished.

Speaking of new babes… Remember those saved during our Family
Conference? This
sibling group of three
and another young teen
have continued their
growth in the Lord and

were baptized this month. All four continue to faithfully attend
church services and youth group meetings. They are involved
in our discipleship program, which is currently teaching on
soulwinning. May the Lord bless their lives as they learn to
walk in the steps of the Saviour.

We held our annual Mother’s Day luncheon, had a special
service and dinner for Father’s Day, and celebrated the 16th Anniversary of the church in La Esperanza.
We have been focusing this year on edifying the men of the church, to increase their faith and involvement.
Many heads of households are absent, sometimes working in the States. Please keep our church families
in your prayers. Also remember to pray that our vans will soon be repaired, paid for, and back in service.
There are members with cars who offer rides, and several who live close enough to walk to church, but the
church van is hard to do without, especially now during rainy season. Thank you for your prayers and
financial contributions to this need, for those who are able to help.
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